
For complete announcements and contact information, visit our website at www.foccs.net.

Reaching those who don’t yet know Christ by 
strengthening and equipping those who do.

Attendance & Offerings 
LAST WEEK                            LAST YEAR          
Attendance: 401         434 
Offerings: $14,703.00 
Needed Weekly: $20,062 
Offerings YTD: $368,006.55 
Budgeted Offerings YTD: $401,240 
Sunday School MTD: $72.36

We’re working on updating Family of 
Christ’s digital photo directory, and we 
need your help putting it together! 
Many individuals and families have not 
yet had the opportunity to take their 
picture(s) at our Photo Booth in the South 
Cafe. Please take a moment to visit the 
Photo Booth NEXT Sunday morning!

WEEKLY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Memorial Day Weekend Schedule 
In observance of the Memorial Day holiday, Family of Christ will not be offering 
our regular programming for Children’s or Student Ministries on Sunday, May 26. 
(Kids 3:11, Children’s Church, and IMPACT will not be meeting.) We will have 
Nursery care available for all children ages 0-3 during both worship services. 
Additionally, the Church Office will be closed on Monday, May 27. We pray you 
each have a fantastic holiday weekend spent celebrating with friends and family! 

VBS 2019: ROAR - Register for this Fantastic Event 
Get ready to ROAR at VBS 2019: June 24 - 28! Participant Registration is FULL. 
However, the more Crew Leader volunteers we have, the more children who will 
be able to experience our VBS. Get in on the fun this year! Sign up to volunteer at 
www.foccs.net, at the South Cafe kiosk, or contact Sonja - sonjagenke@foccs.net. 
Also, we’re in need of some donations for VBS: Coffee cans with lids, oatmeal 
containers with lids, boxes (the size reams of paper come in,) 16 oz plastic water 
bottles, AND we would like to borrow wagons to use during the week. Thank you! 

Children’s Ministry Summer Schedule 
Starting next Sunday, June 2, our Children’s Ministry will move to an alternative 
schedule for the summer. Nursery care will continue to be available during both 
worship services for children ages 0-3. During our Modern service, Children’s 
Church will be offered for kids Preschool through 4th grade. Contact Sonja - 
sonjagenke@foccs.net if you have any questions about this summer schedule. 

Stephen Ministry Commissioning - June 2 
God never intended for us to go through difficult experiences alone! We have a 
Stephen Ministry here at Family of Christ to provide care for those in need in our 
congregation and community. Next Sunday, June 2, we invite you to join us as we 
commission three new Stephen Ministers! For more information about this 
important ministry, contact one of our Stephen Minister Leaders, CJ Bohn - 
recumbentcj@icloud.com or Marianne Black - co_sunshine2002@yahoo.com. 

Summer Special Music 
Attention Musicians! We’re blessing our Classic worship service with another 
season of Summer Special Music! If you sing or play an instrument and would like 
to share your gifts with our church family this summer, contact Katy Mariotti - 
katymariotti@foccs.net. Please include the following information: Your name - 
What instrument you play/part you sing - If you would prefer solo or small group - 
Any songs you have in mind to perform. (Having a song in mind is encouraged 
but not necessary.) We look forward to enjoying this wonderful time together! 

Newsletter Coming in June 
Family of Christ will be transitioning our Weekly Announcement communications 
to a monthly Newsletter. This will feature updates from various ministries and 
information about our upcoming events for the month! Our first Newsletter will 
be emailed on Friday, May 31 (print copies available.) If you already receive our 
Weekly Announcements, you will automatically receive the monthly Newsletter. 
To be added to our email distribution list, contact Randi - randioliver@foccs.net.
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Prayer Requests 

Concerns 
Lee Woodbury, friend of Ray & Debbie Jahaaski, 
who is recovering from heart surgery. 
The family of Amy Ingle Medina, friend of Elaine 
Black, who passed away after her six-month battle 
with pancreatic/liver cancer. 

Thanksgivings 
For those who have served our country. 

Birthdays 
26 Melissa Mattea, Pastor Mark Moreno, Jolene   
 Schauland, Rae LaBandt, James McNabb,   
 Pam Garwood 
27 Ed Housley, Melissa Spencer  
28 Amy Kallis, Abbott Bull, Breilee Longstaff 
29 Ashley Baldwin 
30 Ethan Edmond, Matt Gorrell 
31 Chelsey Rice 
1 Maverick Morales 
Anniversaries 
26 Tony & Elaine Black - 12 years 
26 Roger & Pat Pittman - 47 years 
26 Harold & Sunny Wilson - 18 years 
28 Larry & Karen McVay - 31 years 
30 Ray & Debbie Jahaaski - 27 years 
30 Brian & Sarah Kocher - 8 years 
30 Roger & Lu Kuhlmann - 38 years 
30 Greg & Karen Meyers - 15 years 
1 Kevin & Jennifer David - 6 years 
1 Gary & Holly Millar - 16 years 
1 Steve & Lisa Shurgot - 28 years 
1 Curtis & Stacy Sonchar - 19 years 
Police/Fire/EMS  
 Jordan, Mike, Scott, Joe, Eric, Barry, Ben,  
 Eric M., Shay 
Serving/Stationed in the Military or  
Working Overseas  
 Chris Sutton, Tim Driscoll, Ben McNamara,  
 Michael Havenar, David McConnaughey. 
 John Schutt, Jr. 

Submit Your Prayer Requests  
719.481.2255 - www.foccs.net (under care)

More details can be found at our  
Ministry Information towers or 
by visiting our website at 

Mark your calendars: Our VBS is coming up June 24 - 28!  
Contact Sonja Genke - sonjagenke@foccs.net to learn more 
about how you can volunteer during this amazing week.

Junior High Service Week is just around the corner! 
Join us for an incredible week of service from June 17-21. 
Contact Jeremy Hetzel - jeremyhetzel@foccs.net.

Men’s Tuesday Night Bibles & Brews Study: 1st & 3rd 
Tuesdays each month - 7:30 - 9:30 pm; Group meets at the 
Bourbon Brothers in the Library Room 
Coordinator: Wayne Pittman - pwpittman@hotmail.com 

Men’s Friday Morning Bible Study: Weekly on Fridays - 
8:00 - 9:30 am; Group meets at the Village Inn in Monument 
Coordinator: Tim Henry - both4845@gmail.com 

Men’s Saturday Morning Bible Study: Weekly on 
Saturdays - 8:00 - 9:30 am at FOC in the South Cafe 
Coordinator: John Harris - johnwharris31@gmail.com

Want to learn more about joining or leading a LifeGroup?  
Contact Cris Bonser - crisbonser@foccs.net.

We’re looking for volunteers to be part of our Tech Team! 
Contact Shannon Adducci - shannonadducci@foccs.net

JEWELS Women’s Bible Study - Weekly on Tuesdays -  
9:00 - 11:00 am at FOC in the North Kitchen Cafe 
Current Study: “The Book of Ephesians” by J.D. Greear 
Coordinators: Christie Ramshur - jacrams67@gmail.com        
            Catherine Allen - allencltcu1970@falconbb.net 

Crochet and Knitting Group - 1st Tuesday of the month - 
11:30 am - 1:00 pm at FOC in Youth Room 4 (NW Wing) 
Coordinator: Connie Stout - amama43@gmail.com

SIX CORE MINISTRIES at FOC

www.foccs.net

WORSHIP ARTS

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY

STUDENT MINISTRY

LIFEGROUPS

WOMEN’S MINISTRY

MEN’S MINISTRY

Family of Christ Lutheran Church - 675 W Baptist RD Colorado Springs CO 80921 - 719.481.2255 - office@foccs.net

Our Stephen Ministry offers HELP, HOPE, & HEALING. 
If you are interested in becoming a Stephen Minister 
or learning about receiving care from FOC’s Stephen 
Ministry, contact one of our Stephen Leaders: 
CJ Bohn - recumbentcj@icloud.com  
Marianne Black - co_sunshine2002@yahoo.com  
OR contact the Church Office - office@foccs.net
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